From: Berger, Ted
Sent: Sunday, December 13, 2015 8:32 PM
To: Berlin, Steve
Cc: Schenkel, Gary
Subject: RE: OEMC in Mumbai November 23rd 
 

Good evening Steve –

Writing to confirm that I have returned from my recent trip to Mumbai, where I participated in the Megacities Security Conference sponsored by the Atlantic Council in conjunction with the U.S. Department of State.  I did not accept any form of payment beyond a reimbursement for my airfare.  The airfare, lodging, ground transportation and a limited number of meals (provided to all participants) was covered by the Atlantic Council of Washington, DC.  Any other costs were covered at my own expense.
 
Please let me know if you need any additional information from me.  Thanks!
 
Ted Berger
Chief of Staff
Office of Emergency Management and Communications
